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Answers to Questions on Notice 
 
Topic: Catering consultant on Staff Dining Room design  

Question P8, Hansard reference F&PA 26 
 
Ms Hanley—The caterer was involved in looking at designs and was certainly 
consulted as part of the designs. We employed LFA Architects, who were 
responsible for the whole design. As part of the design process we also brought 
in a catering expert. 
… 
Senator FORSHAW—Because if that contract was to be tendered again and 
taken up by a new contractor it would not necessarily follow that they would 
agree with the original design. You had an expert. 
Ms Hanley—We did; yes. 
Senator FORSHAW—Who was that? 
Ms Hanley—I cannot remember. 
Senator FORSHAW—Take it on notice. 

Answer 

Mr Ken Sangster, Sangster Design Group Pty Ltd. 

 


